Present were Sel. Mansfield, Sel. Caldwell and secretary.

The Selectmen met with Forestry Committee member, Clifton LaBree.

He presented a list of specifications for the cutting by townspeople of cord wood from the town lot (Lydia Dodge). He was using guide-lines suggested by the Society of Protection of N. H. Forests. The Selectmen felt some of the "specs" seemed harsh, therefore Mr. LaBree suggested the list be sent town counsel for suggestions and approval. Selectmen agreed. The fee to be charged was discussed. Mr. LaBree opined that \$10 seemed fair. Selectmen agreed.

William Hebert, town hall custodian, brought in prices for indoor/outdoor carpeting for the town hall. It was estimated the three runners would cost about \$700.

A Building Permit was approved to Paul & Margaret Jean. Meeting adjourned at 10.30 pm